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Page 1      January 2021 
Edgewater Club Inc. Newsletter 

  
2840 Waxwing Lane, Englewood, Fl. 34224 
55 & Over Community Tel: (941) 473-9706 
Office open Tuesday  9:00AM ï11:00AM 

Editors: Noella Menard & Linda Annunziello    Email: noellamenard@gmail.com; lannunziello@gmail.com 

  

 

TREASURERôS REPORT    by Irene Chmura 

The 2021 annual Edgewater Club dues must be paid by January 31, 2021. The amount of $250 remains 
the same as last year. Late fees of 1.5% will be added for each month that the dues are late. With the 
club still closed, payments can be dropped off at my house or mailed to the club. I have a box labeled 
"Dues Payments" in my lanai on the steps. My address is 2710 Tanager Lane in Holiday Estates III.    
Enter the front door next to the garage, you will see the steps straight ahead through the breezeway. 
Please put your payment in a sealed envelope before putting it in the box. If you mail your check, send 
to: Edgewater Club, 2840 Waxwing Ln, Englewood, FL 34224. Please make your check payable to 
"Edgewater Club" for $250 and include your local FL address on your check. If you prefer to pay with 
cash and/or you want a receipt, please call me at 248-840-9159 or send me an email 
to irenechmura@att.net, so I can arrange to meet with you. For clarification, you cannot skip a year of 
paying dues & maintain club membership. If dues are not paid by January 31st, your member status  
becomes inactive and your key cards are turned off. Back dues plus any applicable late fees must be 
paid (up to $1,500 maximum) in order to have membership status reactivated.  

I continue to activate key cards for returning snowbirds. As a result of a lightning strike at the clubhouse 
in June, your key cards will not work to any of the club gates until they are reactivated. Please send an 
email to me at irenechmura@att.net and include the following information:  

(1) your name(s);  

(2) your local FL address;  

(3) the first 5 numbers on the back of each key card (numbers are unique). Please allow up to 48 hours 
for activation to be done.  

I hope everyone has a wonderful holiday season & a safe and healthy New Year. 

 

SECRETARYôS REPORT    by Donna Watson 

 

Members, I have provided you 2 methods to vote at the annual membership meeting to be held on Mon-
day, January 18, 2021.  See forms at the end of newsletter. 

 

1. A proxy statement gives the member of your choice to vote in your absence. This form is to be com-
pleted and sent to me via one of the methods listed on the form. 

2. Vote with an absentee ballot.  If you choose this method, please complete the absentee ballot form 
and return it to me so that I can mail you your ballot.  You must mail the ballot back to me prior to 
the election.  Your ballot shall remain sealed in itôs inner envelope and opened during the Club vote.  
Please be sure to allow plenty of time for mail to go back and forth.  If you have any questions, 
please contact me, dmwatson203204@gmail.com, 941-460-3337. 

3. Proxy Ballot and Absentee Ballot Request Forms are included at the end of the newsletter.   

mailto:irenechmura@att.net#label/Newsletter/_blank
mailto:irenechmura@att.net#label/Newsletter/_blank
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE   by Bonnie Shepard 

The 2021 Edgewater Club Board Nominations were read on the floor at the December 21st, 2020    
meeting for the following positions:  

President: Don Messier & Sue Campbell;  

Vice President: Jim Peptis;  

Secretary: Cheryl Waller & Donna Watson;  

Treasurer: Carl Snow & Irene Chmura;  

Directors (Select Two): Dennis Cahill, Kevin Dawyskiba, David Smith, Walt Ackles, Ann Steele.  

The election of your Board of Directors will take place on Monday, January 18th, 2021, at 7:00 pm  at the 
annual Edgewater Club meeting. The positions of President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer are 
one-year terms.  Director positions are for a period of 2-years.   

With the current Covid-19 situation and so many of our residents unable to attend, you are still able to 
vote by either absentee ballot or proxy. Please see the article pertaining to the voting information 
(Secretaryôs Report). The following nominees are running for office at the January 18, 2021 Edgewater 
Clubôs annual meeting. The bios are listed in the order they were received, for each position: 

Two nominees for the office of President: 

Don Messier 

6131 Falcon Dr. I am running for the position of President of the Edgewater 
Club, Inc.  

My Wife Cheryl and I purchased our home here at 6131 Falcon Dr. in Lemon 
Bay Isle in February 2018. We now vacation in New Hampshire for the   
summer and call Englewood our home. Iôm in my first year of my two year 
term as a Director of the Edgewater Club and would greatly appreciate your 
support in my effort to be the next President of this amazing hardworking 
board who strives to make this a wonderful fun place to live!  

I am a Retired Firefighter of over 33 years of service, the last ten, as Fire 
Chief. During my time as Chief, I was also the Emergency Management    
Director for the communities that I served, five of which were in the Town of 
Windham, NH and the last five in my hometown of the City of Somersworth, 
NH. In my career, I served as the President of my Union, IAFF Local 2320 for 
16 years and as Third District Vice President for the Professional Firefighters 
of NH for 9 years. Also, during my Firefighting career, I served a two-year 
term as a State of NH Representative, serving on the Labor and Industrial Committee.  

As you can see, I feel I have the experience and knowledge to lead the Board of Directors and      
provide leadership and proper representation for the Edgewater Club and its membership. As      
President, my major objectives would be to:  

1) Follow the Clubôs By-Laws;  

2) Appoint a committee to review the current By-Laws, and present to the Board and our member-
ship, any changes that will represent the current times we live in;  

3) Establish board committees who will report back to the Board for any recommendation to improve the          
needs and concerns of our members;  

4) Appoint committees from the membership to address issues and/or concerns, and present their    
findings to the Board and Membership for their considerations;  

5) Ensure to the membership that we, as a Board, are fiscally responsible and transparent with your 
dues money;  
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6) Lastly, I would suggest to our members that they submit in writing to the board no less than 14 days 
prior to membership meetings, any questions, comments, or concerns that they may have so that we, 
the Board, may research and provide you with the most qualified response at our next meetings. My 
hope in doing so would be to provide our membership with meetings that are run smoothly and timely 
and provide open, honest dialog between the membership and the Board of  Directors.  

Together, we will make our Southern Paradise a Great and Fun place in which to Live and 
Play. 

 

Sue Campbell 

Iôm from Massachusetts, resided in Billerica for more than 45 years.  I 
worked in the medical field for many years for Harvard Vanguard Medical 
Associates. My husband passed in 2007, and I have three children and five 
grandchildren all in MA.  

I have been on the board for a total of six years. During my six years of ser-
vice, I took two years off to care for my mother who moved here in the late 
70ôs. I have held the position of Treasurer for two years and then President 
for four years. I had the pleasure of working together with previous board 
members.  

Together we completed many projects such as the: ñNew roadway and com-
plete parking lot that was much needed. Cost was $90,000.00. ñNew pool 
and decking.  Cost was approx. $80,000.00. ñNew hurricane shutters for our 
clubhouse, new bocci shades, and benches. Also new lighting in our parking 
lot.  

I addressed all requests from tennis, pickle ball, shuffleboard, horseshoes as well as all our sports   
within our clubhouse and grounds. The board supports all our outdoor sports as well as our indoor 
games etc. The members who partake in any activities are supported by our board of directors.  

I would like the opportunity to continue as President for the upcoming year and continue to work for our 
members to achieve the many requests that members would like to see done. I have no Special Interest 
as My Position has always been for the members and their wishes as well as keeping our club up to date 
and a safe place in which to enjoy our retirement years. 

 

Nominee for Vice President: 

 

Jim Peptis ð currently Vice President.  

 

 

I have been in this position for three years, I believe. Prior to that, I 
was a director. From upstate New York, I am retired from law en-
forcement, insurance company, and local judge. I am a year round 
resident of Holiday Estates III. I run the karaoke and volunteer for 
several events.  
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Two Nominees for the office of Secretary: 

Cheryl Waller 

I am running for the position of Secretary of the Edgewater Club, Inc. My    
husband, Chuck and I purchased our home here at 6327 Partridge Ave. in  
Lemon Bay Isle in September 2014. We reside in Englewood full time now. I am 
a retired secretary of 32 years and a retired teacher of 12 years, and have 
been retired for the last three years. During my time as Secretary, I worked at 
Purdue University in the School of Metallurgical Engineering. I also worked as 
one of the web managers for the Schools of Engineering. During my career as a 
Teacher, I taught at a school in Indiana for the first nine years, and moved to 
Englewood to teach at Charlotte High School in Punta Gorda for the last three 
years. I am confident that I have the experience to record our club meetings 
and to transcribe and produce the minutes for the Edgewater Club and its 
membership. As Secretary it would be my major objective to: Provide typed 
minutes during the meetings. Check with all board members for accuracy,    
before posting same to members. If taped recordings are provided, I will also listen to play back to    
ensure that all minutes have been accurately transcribed. I will assist with Power Point Presentations to 
the Club, if this means of information distribution, is desired. I will also perform any other duties re-
quired of the position of Secretary. And, I will continue to assist the Buildings and Grounds Committee 
on projects to fix/repair/beautify our community.  

I have enjoyed working as a Director (Buildings and Grounds) this past year, and I look forward to more 
years of service to our Club. 

 

Donna Watson 

My name is Donna Watson, and I have been on the Board as Secretary for 
the last five years. I started on the Board in 2016. During this time, I have 
met many volunteers to the Edgewater Club. I am happy to be a part of this 
active community. I thank you for the opportunity if you should vote for me 
to continue as Secretary. It is a privilege. 

 

 

The following two nominees are running for Treasurer:  

Carl Snow 

Hello, I am Carl Snow. My wife, Connie and I have been members of 
Edgewater Club since 2017. I was recently encouraged to run as 
Treasurer of our club. Believing that I have a responsibility to serve, I 
agreed to do so. Connie and I have spent the last 50 years as        
residents of West Lafayette, Indiana. During that time, I spent approx-
imately 10 years serving our homeowners association as treasurer and 
a short stint as president. I set up an automated billing and record 
keeping system for the HOA during that time. I believe I have the 
skills to easily and quickly learn QuickBooks. In my day job at Purdue 
University Libraries, I worked with computers to develop an online     
catalog for our undergraduate library, an order processing system for 
the Audio-Visual Center, and I also set up the scanning and retrieval 
system for the University Archives. If elected  Treasurer, I would     
encourage the board to ensure that we have an active, independent, 
finance committee that will fulfill the requirements of our by-laws. The 
committee is appointed for a term of 1 year. This will require three 
members of the club to step forward. Also, in light of the recent lightning strike, we need to look into 
the computer back up procedure so we do not lose valuable data that may be difficult or impossible 
to replace. I am aware that this is a year-round commitment, but I am willing to put the time in, 
whether I am here or in Indiana. 
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Irene Chmura 

I am from Michigan but am a full-time Florida resident now. I live at 2710 
Tanager Ln, in Holiday Estates III, and have been an Edgewater Club 
member for 17 years. I worked for 33 years in Information Technology in 
various roles, such as programmer, teacher, sales support rep, email     
administrator, database administrator, and work leader and manager. I   
retired from DTE Energy as a manager of all computer systems engineers 
and was responsible for all systems in three data centers along with million
-dollar budgets. I have happily served as the Edgewater Club Treasurer for 
three years. My key accomplishments consist of paving project coordinator, 
reclassification of accounting categories for easier reporting, acquisition of 
accountant, completion of 2018 audit and computerization of all accounting 
information. My key strengths are detail-oriented, organized, dedicated, 
working with people, technical skills, committed to doing my best for the 
membership.  

I have enjoyed being your Treasurer for the past three years, and meeting many members. I would love 
to serve the membership for another year. 

 

The following six nominees are running to serve as Director.  There are two open positions: 

Dennis Cahill 

I was born and raised in Philadelphia and Ocean City, New Jersey. I 
worked for 40 years for NJ American Water Co. All of that time was 
outside work. When I retired, I wanted a nice beach with no snow in 
sight. I moved here full time 2 1/2 years ago, along with my wife 
Gail and our two dogs. I enjoy being on the board and would be 
happy to serve another 2-year term. Being a full- time  director here 
during the summer does help in solving issues more quickly. I have 
served as a director for Building and Grounds; I was in charge of the 
committee formed to implement the mural in the pool area. Also, I 
undertook the daily operation of the pool and its maintenance which 
included contacting the right company to fix the water heater. I 
would appreciate your vote in January.  

 

Kevin Dawyskiba 

I would like to introduce myself. I am running for the board of directors of the 
Edgewater club. My name is Kevin Dawyskiba, of 6275   Oriole Blvd. I have 
been married to my wonderful wife and best friend Debbie for 43 years; we 
have two children and six grandchildren. I served in the United States Navy 
for four years and I am a disabled Vietnam veteran. After my time in the   
service, I joined the town of Weymouth Ma Fire Department, ending my     
career after 30 years of service. I owned and operated K&L General contract-
ing specializing in all facets of building construction for residential and      
commercial construction. My business partner and I formed K&L Investments, purchasing and remodel-
ing multi-family buildings for our real estate holding company. After 40 years, we decided it was time to 
retire. I am the chairman of the board of a 112-unit Condominium building, Horizons at Paragon Park 
located in Hull, Ma. I have been a board member there for 10 years. We are currently embarking on a 
12-to-15-million-dollar water proofing project which I will be helping to oversee.  

I am running for the Edgewater Club board because I believe in transparency, and that all board    
members should be included in all discussions and decisions concerning our club and its finances. I 
would like to be a voice for all members, and make sure that our by-laws, rules and regulations are   
followed. I would consider it both an honor and privilege to be considered for your vote. Thank you,  
Kevin Dawyskiba, 781-771-3304 
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David Smith  

 

Hello, I am running for the position of Director at the Edgewater Club. I live 
at 2840 Penguin Ln. I am 55 years of age, married 31 years (as of Decem-
ber 16th), and I have been a resident at Holiday Estates III for roughly 18 
months. I am a retired Special Agent with more than 36 years of Govern-
ment service. I believe in Club transparency, following the Robertôs Rules of 
Order, being financially prudent, and facilitating the will of the Clubôs    
members.  I believe I am ethically sound, but most importantly, I do not 
have an agenda or bias towards any issues or projects pending or fore-
seen.  Everything presented to me as a Director will be looked at through a 
fresh set of eyes and an open mind.  I would appreciate your support. Thank 
you.  

 

 

 

Ann Steele  

Ray and I have lived on Oriole for 8 years. We moved here year-round this 
past year. I feel itôs time to give back to our club, so I am running for the   po-
sition of director. I will do my best for all the membership.  I love our club and 
hope I can help if I am elected.  I served on the by-laws committee for several 
years. In addition, I helped with the pool party.  Thank you and please stay 
safe. 

 

 

 

 

Walter Ackles 

I spent 20 years in civil service. I was very active in the Elks Lodge with budgets 
and bylaw committeeôs.  I was on a lot of personal committees with family and 
children services raising money,  doing many fundraising events.  I also did ac-
count  control and  accounts receivable at  Niagara Falls Air Force Base.  I  just 
want to help wherever I can with this wonderful organization.  Thank you for your 
vote.  

 

 

 

 

 

GOLF CART, BICYCLE & KAYAK REGISTRY  by Dave Smith 

 

There will be a Golf Cart, Bicycle & Kayak Registry with Charlotte County Sherrifs Dept, on 
Wednesday, January 20, 2021, from noon to 2:00 p.m. outside, at the Clubhouse; more   
information will be provided. In order to participate, everyone will be required to wear a 
mask while socially distancing at all times. The Golf Cart, Bicycle & Kayak registry is being 

done by the Charlotte County Sheriff's Office. This is a FREE event! You MUST bring each item you 
want to register to the event. You will fill out a basic information form, the Deputies will confirm the se-
rial number and   apply a numbered ID sticker to each item. The ID sticker will assist law enforcement 
in identifying your item if it is ever stolen. If you have any questions please, contact your Neighborhood 
Watch Coordinator: Lemon Bay, Gordon Campbell at (941) 468-4720; Holiday Estates III, David Smith 
at (801) 280-8242 



WEBSITE:  www.edgewaterclubinc.com                                                      January 2021 

7 

 

2021 COMMUNITY CARE TEAM     by Maryjo VanWinkle 

 

As with so many other things, our ability to execute normal activities will be put on hold 
due to COVID-19. Until further notice, Home visits will be curtailed. In order to protect 
the residents of our community, we must stop in-home visits for a time. If you have 
need of information concerning what is available in our county to help meet your needs, please write 
down the number 211; you can call this number to answer many questions like if you live alone, do not 
have transportation, or are in need of food delivery, prescription delivery, or transportation to a doctorôs 
office, among many other things. Always wear a mask and maintain safe distance from anyone who 
does come to your home. We want you to be safe, and we look forward to a time when normal is more 
like what we were used to.  

Feel free to call your neighbors to check in and to be aware if they are in need of assistance. Most of us 
are fortunate enough to be capable of caring for ourselves; however, if you are aware of someone who 
needs a little extra attention feel free to reach out with a call. Board presidents are in possession of a 
notebook with more detailed information. If you are unable to call 211, perhaps they could help you. 
You may be on the line for a while as they determine what you need and who to put you in touch, with 
but they are there to help, so please do not hesitate to reach out.  

Be aware that you should never enter a home if you suspect someone may have passed. The proper 
thing to do would be to call the police department on the non-emergency number, and request a 
ñWELLNESS CHECKò for that address.  

If I can help you with questions that you may have, you are welcome to call me at 941-376-8669. Be 
aware that I will not be transporting anyone at this time. I hope to prepare an insert for the newsletter 
in the near future that will give a list of some of the assistance available when you call 211.  

Get your rest, eat healthy, get your exercise, and donôt forget to call your friends and neighbors for 
some fun chats. Sending virtual hugs to each of you. 

 

PICKLEBALL                by Fritz Dostie 

Pickleball is going strong, although we miss our Canadian and other missing friends. We still        
regularly have ten or more players. We now have three possible courts to use including the two   
newly lined courts of official pickleball size, with portable nets. Many thanks to all who helped do the 
striping of the courts, saving thousands in costs to the Club. Also thanks to all who helped put up the 
wind screens, both pickleball players and tennis players. Pickleball is played every Sunday, Tuesday 
and Thursday at 9:30.a.m. 
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FOOD PANTRY    by Margaret Ertz 

Happy New Year 2021! It's been a privilege for Allan and me (Margaret Ertz) to 
serve Holiday Estates III and Lemon Bay Isles as members of our Community sup-
port the St. David's Episcopal Church Jubilee Center. We have been collecting and 
delivering your donations since May 2019 with a ten week break in the summer of 
2020. Our "Community" is so giving when it comes to donating not only food, but 
gifts for kids. My car was loaded with your gifts every week. Many of you are loyal 
to the "cause" as you   repeatedly buy food or donate money for us to shop to fill 
the weekly needs on the pantry shelves. We look forward to seeing each of you 
when you bring your donations to the house. A quick "hello"     brightens the day! We've seen your gen-
erosity and are humbled and delighted at the same time. Thank you very much!!! Happy New Year to 
each and every one of you. 

 

SWIM CLASSES     by Lee Cavey 

 

OK girls, if the weather is good, swim on; but when itôs cold, stay home. 

 

 

EDGEWATER CLUB GOLF CART PARADE  by Bonnie Shepherd 

The annual Edgewater Club Golf Cart Parade was a huge success. We had 40 golf carts and an antique 
truck. All the decorated carts were fantastic. So many imaginative members.  We want to thank the 
participants and all the members along the streets throughout Holiday Three, Lemon Bay Isles and 
Lakeside.  Cookies, candy as well as some jello was passed out along the route.  In celebration of Dick 
Libbyôs 80th birthday, he passed out some scratcher tickets.  Have not heard if there were any big   
winners.  Bill Butland did a great job leading the parade.  It was extremely hard picking the three     
winners as the judges decided it would be nice to declare every cart a winner. We did settle on:: 

 cart #2 as Best Theme Walt & May Ackles óAdopt A Petô ,   

cart # 24 as Most Unique Jim OôDonnell & Joan Higgins and  

cart #13 Most Fun Roberta Nault and Iôd like to add that cart was rockin.    

Thank you to all for making this such a fun event. Maybe we can have ice cream next year. 

 

CHRISTMAS DINNER 2020                by Nancy Fournier, Chair 

 
As you know, due to the Covid-19 pandemic, we canceled our annual Christmas Dinner for 2020.  We 
invited the Burgundy Square Caf® in Venice to bring their food truck - The Maine Menu to the clubhouse 
on Saturday, December 12th for everyone to enjoy the wonderful seafood that they offer.  We had     
approximately 120 people order from the truck, and from what I have heard the food was deli-
cious.  Thank you to all who participated.  Special thanks to Bill Butland who took the phone calls and 
emails from people indicating that they would be attending.  We would not have been able to do this 
without his help. Save the date for the 2021 Christmas Dinner at the Clubhouse ï Saturday,            
December 11, 2021.  Our entertainment for the event, CLASSIX IN CONCERT ï David Daviski, has 
graciously allowed us to re-book for 2021 at no additional cost. The Christmas Dinner Committee has all 
the decorations, centerpieces, and tableware ready for this annual event. Hopefully, we will be able to 
enjoy a visit to ñSantaôs Toylandò in 2021. 

 


